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~'1E1·'iOPANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

JOHN G. EOBERTS 

Request for President's ~hotogra?h 
to Promote Photographv Co~canv 

Bernie Goldring of "47st. Photo" has writ~en Bi!!ie Sha 
requesting that the President's "photographic" be se~t to 11 
listed individuals "for the promotion of our company.'' I 
have drafted a standard reply, noting t we de~y reques~s 
to use the President's photooraph for comm<=:rcial purposes. 
I do not know if Mr. Goldring was involved in some way with 
the official photograph, but. in light of the expressed 
purpose in his letter tha~~tFikes me as irrelevant. 

:;.__ 

Attachment - .. 



1983 

Dear Mr. Goldrirg: 

This is in response to your letter to the Director of the 
White House Photography Office, requesting that the 
President's phctograph be forwarded to various individuals 
for the promotion of your company. Please be advised that 
the White House adheres to a policy of denying requests to 
use the signature, name, photograph, or likeness of the 
President when such use woula associate the President with a 
commercial product or enterprise or suggest his endorsement 
of a particular product or enterprise. 

I trust you will appreciate t£e reason we cannot complv with 
your request. - ¢ 

Mr. Bernie Goldring 
47th Street Photo, Inc. 
1159 - 56th Street 
Brooklyn, New York 11219 

FFF:JGR:aw 3/11/83 

cc: zFielding 
V~GRoberts 

Subj. 
Chron 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 
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Dear Mr. Goldrincr: 

This is in response to your letter to the Director of the 
White House Photography Office, requesting that the 
President's photograph be forwarded to various individuals 
~or the promotion of your company. Please be advised that 
the White House adheres to a policy of denying requests to 
use the signature, name, photograph, or likeness of the 
President when such use would associate the President with a 
coromercial product or enterprise or suggest his endorsement 
of a particular product or enterprise. 

I trust you ·will appreciate t£e reason we cannot comolv with 
your request. · « 

Mr. Bernie Goldring 
47th Street Photo, Inc. 
1159 - 56th Street 
Brooklyn, New York 11219 

FFF:JGR:aw 3/11/83 

cc: FFFielding 
JG Roberts 
Subj. 
Chron 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 
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Offke of' Corporate Sales 

February 22, 1923 

Billie 8. Shaddix 
Director Photographic Services 
The ~lh ite i-!ouse 
;;1 a s h i n g t o n ff D • :; • 

Dear Bi I I ie, 

Per our phone conversation on 2/22/83, please forward the 
President's photographic to the following people for the 
promotion cf our company. 

M,4RTY BEC,L{ 
ABE BRO~IN 

RICHIE C!T80~ENBAUM 
CHAYIE DASKAJ: 
DEVORAH DEUTSCH 
EZRA E!SIKOVIC 
CHANNY FISCH 
ARI GREENSPAN 
SHMUEL • HlLDESHAIM 
ARI GREENSPAN 
SIMIE ivERZBERGEF? 

Thank you 1n advance. Hoping to see you soon. 

I remain 
Sincerely yours~ 

fjl '· ~.I: 11/ ( , ; .~ll /~;<'"\.. ,.\..,........ ) a --'./(, vrU- /I' 't,; . ,,';,.------,, _, ,/l 

Bernie Goldring '~ 
47th Street Photo Inc. 

BG/sw 

p. s. Please mail to my home address: 

1159 56th Street 
Brook I yn N. Y. I I 2 I 9 



T\1£MOR A!\Dl'M 

THE WHITE HOl'SE 

WASHINGTON 

July 15, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

JOHN G. ROBERTS~ 

Request for Photograph of the Pre.sident 
Reading the Washington Times 

James Gavin, Public Relations Manager of The Washington 
Times, has written Mr. Deaver, asking for a photograph of 
the President reading The Washington Times. According to 
Gavin, the photograph would be used in connection with a 
multi-media presentation to be shown to groups touring the 
Times plant. Several Washington luminaries have already 
agreed to participate in the display. 

Providing the photograph would constitute implicit 
endorsement of a commercial enterprise, and the Times has 
indicated it intends to use the photograph in a commercial 
fashion. I have drafted a letter declining the request, for 
your signature. Since Deaver asked for our views, we should 
clear the reply with him, and an appropriate memorandum for 
that purpose is also attached. 

Attachments 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 15, 1983 

Dear Mr. Gavin: 

This is written in response to your letter of Ju.ly 12 to 
Michael K. Deaver, Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to 
the President. In that letter you requested a photograph of 
the President reading The Washington Times, and indicated 
that the photograph would be used in connection with a 
multi-m~dia presentation for those visiting The Times. 

The White House adheres strictly to a policy of not 
permitting use of the President's name, likeness, or 
photograph in any manner that suggests or could be construed 
as an endorsement by the President of a commercial product 
or enterprise. Accordingly, we cannot comply with your 
request for a photograph of the President reading your 
publication. I trust you will understand the need for us to 
adhere to this policy and that our adherence to it in this 
instance is in no sense a reflection on The Washington 
Times. 

Thank you for writing. I am sorry our response could not be 
a favorable one. 

Mr. James M. Gavin 
Public Relations Manager 
The Washington Times 
3600 New York Avenue, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20002 

FFF:JGR:aw 7/15/83 

cc: FFFielding 
JGRoberts 
Subj. 
Chron 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 15, 1983 

Dear Mr. Gavin: 

This is written in response to your letter of July 12 to 
Michael K. Deaver, Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to 
the President. In that letter you requested a photograph of 
the President reading The Washington Times, and indicated 
that the photograph would be used in connection with a 
multi-media presentation for those visiting The Times. 

The White House adheres strictly to a policy of not 
permitting use of the President's name, likeness, or 
photograph in any manner that suggests or could be construed 
as an endorsement by the President of a commercial product 
or enterprise. Accordingly, we cannot comply with your 
request for a photograph of the President reading your 
publication. I trust you will understand the need for us to 
adhere to this policy and that our adherence to it in this 
instance is in no sense a reflection on The Washington 
Times. 

Thank you for writing. I am sorry our response could not be 
a favorable one. 

Mr. James M. Gavin 
Public Relations Manager 
The Washington Times 
3600 New York Avenue, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20002 

FFF:JGR:aw 7/15/83 

cc: FFFielding 
JGRoberts 
Subj. 
Chron 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 15, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

Request for Photograph of the President 
Reading the Washington Times 

You have asked for our views on a request by James Gavin of 
The Washington Times for a photograph of the President 
reading that newspaper. The photograph would be used in 
connection with a multi-media presentation for visitors to 
The Times. 

Consistent with our policy of not permitting any use of the 
name, likeness, or photograph of the President in a manner 
that could be construed as endorsement of a commercial 
enterprise or product, I must advise against providing such 
a photograph to Mr. Gavin. If you agree, I will send.the 
attached proposed reply to Mr. Gavin. 

Attachment 

FFF:JGR:aw 7/15/83 

cc: F)?Fielding 
~GRoberts 
Subj. 
Chron 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHlNGTON 

July 15, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

Request for Photograph of the President 
Reading the Washington Times 

You have asked for our views on a request by James Gavin of 
The Washington Times for a photograph of the President 
reading that newspaper. The photograph would be used in 
connection with a multi-media presentation for visitors to 
The Times. 

Consistent with our policy of not permitting any use of the 
name, likeness, or photograph of the President in a manner 
that could be construed as endorsement of a commercial 
enterprise or product, I must advise against providing such 
a photograph to Mr. Gavin. If you agree, I will send.the 
attached proposed reply to Mr. Gavin. 

Attachment 

FFF:JGR:aw 7/15/83 

cc: FFFielding 
JGRoberts 
Subj. 
Chron 
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IAMESGAVIN 
PUBLIC RELATIONS MANAGER 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver, 

3600 NEW YORK AVENUE NORTHEAST 
WASHINGTON. D.C 200021202-636-3000 

July 12, 1983 
/531~3 

We are producing a multimedia presentation using slides and 
16 mm film, to be shown to tour groups when they visit The Washington 
Times. The presentation will describe what a newspaper is, what kind 
of paper The Washington Times is, and what significance The Times is 
to this city and to the nation. 

On the latter point we have a number of Washington luminaries 
making statements. Senator Laxalt, Senator Denton, Congressman Fauntroy 
and Mrs. Jouette- Shouse are just a few of those who make statements 
regarding the newspaper. 

Since it's common knowledge that President Reagan reads The 
Washington Times I L I 1 lb g I Jn 2 t US]] 9?19 Q b PU? 7 r • I 

nee p5e5 j 1 @Pt 5ea4j pg tbs 7 J I 

1 

I 77] j BRO j r TT? 7 
J&JL of 

I F I • 

. Aq 22 1 or rwt rt um:? e t J s , r • 
Thank you in advance for your help in this matter. 

JG:lch 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 28, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERTS~ 

SUBJECT: Photo Request 

Cliff Dudley, President of New Leaf Press, has written Diane 
Powers in the Photo Off ice to request permission to use a color 
photograph of the President, obtained from the Photo Office, on 
the cover of a book to be published by New Leaf Press. (White 
House photographs that have been released into the public domain 
are available for the asking.) The book, authored by David Lewis 
and tentatively titled "The Zero Year Curse," concerns "the death 
of so many of the Presidents who were in off ice during a Zero 
Year time." 

It is my understanding that we try to discourage such use of 
photographs of the President, to avoid creating the impression 
that the President has endorsed or collaborated on the book. The 
President's photograph often appears on book covers, however, as 
it did on the cover of the Americans for the Reagan Agenda book, 
A Time for Choosin¥. There is little that we can do to actually 
prevent such use o photographs of the President. In this case, 
however, New Leaf Press has asked for our affirmative approval, 
which we should decline to provide, citing the usual concerns. 

I would also note that the subject of the book appears to concern 
President Reagan only tangentially, and that the sloppiness of 
Dudley's letter suggests that the book itself may be less than a 
professional effort. A postscript to Dudley's letter notes that 
Herb Ellingwood "of the President's Council Office" is familiar 
with New Leaf Press and "could make explaination [sic] for us." 
I have not discussed this matter with Mr. Ellingwood. 

Attachment 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 28, 1983 

Dear Mr. Dudley: 

Thank you for your letter of November 10 to Diane Powers of the 
White House Photography Office. In that lette~ you requested 
permission to use a White House photograph of the President on 
the cover of a book to be published by your company. 

I must advise you that it is established White House policy not 
to approve such use of White House photographs of the President. 
This policy is based on concern that the appearance of a White 
House photograph of the President on a book cover could convey 
the misleading impression that the President has endorsed or 
otherwise collaborated on the book. Accordingly, we cannot grant 
the permission you requested. 

I trust you will understand the reasons we must adhere to this 
policy. Please be assured that our inability to grant you 
permission to use the White House photograph of the President as 
you requested is in no sense an adverse reflection on you or New 
Leaf Press. 

Thank you for writing. I am sorry our response could not be more 
favorable. 

Mr. Cliff Dudley 
New Leaf Press 
Post Office Box 1045 
Harrison, Arkansas 72601 

FFF:JGR:aea 11/23/83 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 

bee: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron 



NgwLeaJ~~ 
P.O. BOX 1045, HARRISON, ARK. 72601 

November 10, 1983 

Ms. Oiane Powers 
The WHITE HOUSE 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Ms. Powers; 

We have received the color photographs of President 
Regan that we requested from the White House and now 
are requesting permission to use it on the covor which 
tentatively be titled, "The Zero Year Curse," which is 
book written by Dr. David Lewis, a renound author in 
Springfield, MO., and very pro President Regan, in 
which basically he is calling the Nation to continue 
to pray for our President's safety. 

The book deals with the death of so many of the 
Presidents who were in office during a Zero Year time. 
The book is in no way dishonoring to the President or 
would be an embarrassment. It will be well written 
and as I previously stated a book urging our people to 
pray for our President. 

I trust that you will grant us immediate approval to 
use t,.~e photograph as we would like to go to press even 
before the holiday season. 

Cordially Yours, 

f7l1J/~cJ1a# /0.m. 
C~udley '~{!­
President 
New Leaf Press 

P.S. Mr. Herb Ellingwood of the President's Council 
Office is familiar with New Leaf Press and our integrity 
as we published a book of a close friend of his, "Nora 
Lam." I'm sure that if you would show him this letter, 
he could make explaination for us. 

501·741·2514 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 29, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERTS~ 
SUBJECT: Photo Request 

You will recall that Cliff Dudley of New Leaf Press asked 
permission to use a White House photograph of.the President 
on the cover of a book he is publishing. I prepared a 
letter to Dudley for your signature declining to grant such 
permission. You asked, however, whether we should do 
anything with respect to the postscript to Dudley's letter, 
which noted that Herb Ellingwood was familiar with New Leaf 
Press. 

I do not think we need touch base with Ellingwood before 
proceeding, since our letter simply applies our established 
policy and is not based on any peculiarity of New Leaf Press 
that Ellingwood might be in a position to illuminate or 
explain. We could advise Ellingwood of our disposition of 
Dudley's request as a courtesy, and I have attached a draft 
memorandum for this purpose. 

Attachment 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 29, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR HERBERT E. ELLINGWOOD 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

CHAIRMAN, MERIT SYSTEMS PROTECTION BOARD 

FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

Correspondence from Cliff Dudley,, 
New Leaf Press 

I attach for your information only copies of a letter from 
Cliff Dudley of New Leaf Press, and our reply. Since Mr. 
Dudley mentioned you in his letter I thought you might be 
interested in the disposition of his request. As you will 
see, our established policies did not permit us to grant Mr. 
Dudley's request for permission to use a White House photo­
graph of the President on the cover of a book New Leaf Press 
plans to publish. 

FFF:JGR:aea 11/29/83 
cc: FFFielding 

JGRoberts 
Subj 
Chron 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 2B, 1983 

Dear Mr. Dudley: 

Thank you for your letter of November 10 to Diane Powers of the 
White House Photography Office. In that lette~ you requested 
permission to use a White House photograph of the President on 
the cover of a book to be published by your company. 

I must advise you that it is established White House policy not 
to approve such use of White House photographs of the President. 
This policy is based on concern that the appearance of a White 
House photograph of the President on a book cover could convey 
the misleading impression that the President has endorsed or 
otherwise collaborated on the book. Accordingly, we cannot grant 
the permission you requested. 

I trust you will understand the reasons we must adhere to this 
policy. Please be assured that our inability to grant you 
permission to use the White House photograph of the President as 
you requested is in no sense an adverse reflection on you or New 
Leaf Press. 

Thank you for writing. I am sorry our response could not be more 
favorable. 

Mr. Cliff Dudley 
New Leaf Press 
Post Office Box 1045 
Harrison, Arkansas 72601 

FFF:JGR:aea 11/23/83 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 

bee: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron 

bee: Herbert E. Ellingwood 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 29, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR HERBERT E. ELLINGWOOD 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

CHAIRMAN, MERIT SYSTEMS PROTECTION BOARD 

FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

Correspondence from Cliff Dudley, 
New Leaf Press 

I attach for your information only copies of a letter from 
Cliff Dudley of New Leaf Press, and our reply. Since Mr. 
Dudley mentioned you in his letter I thought you might be 
interested in the disposition of his request. As you will 
see, our established policies did not permit us to grant Mr. 
Dudley's request for permission to use a White House photo­
graph of the President on the cover of a book New Leaf Press 
plans to publish. 

FFF:JGR:aea 11/29/83 
cc: FFFielding 

JGRoberts 
Subj 
Chron 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 28, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERTS~ 

SUBJECT: Photo Request 

Cliff Dudley, President of New Leaf Press, has written Diane 
Powers in the Photo Off ice to request permission to use a color 
photograph of the President, obtained from the Photo Office, on 
the cover of a book to be published by New Leaf Press. (White 
House photographs that have been released into the public domain 
are available for the asking.) The book, authored by David Lewis 
and tentatively titled "The Zero Year Curse," concerns "the death 
of so many of the Presidents who were in off ice during a Zero 
Year time. 11 

It is my understanding that we try to discourage such use of 
photographs of the President, to avoid creating the impression 
that the President has endorsed or collaborated on the book. The 
President's photograph often appears on book covers, however, as 
it did on the cover of the Americans for the Reagan Agenda book, 
A Time for Choosing. There is little that we can do to actually 
prevent such use of photographs of the President. In this case, 
however, New Leaf Press has asked for our affirmative approval, 
which we should decline to provide, citing the usual concerns. 

I would also note that the subject of the book appears to concern 
President Reagan only tangentially, and that the sloppiness of 
Dudley's letter suggests that the book itself may be less than a 
professional effort. A postscript to Dudley's letter notes that\ 
Herb Ellingwood "of the President's Council Office 11 is familiar)" 
with New Leaf Press and "could make explaination [sic] for us. 11 

I have not discussed this matter with Mr. Ellingwood. 

Attachment 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 20, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERT~ 
SUBJECT: Photo Inquiry 

The Photo Office has received a request from Nike, the 
sports shoe and apparel manufacturer, for photographs 
showing the President working out in their products. The 
Press Office has approved the release of two photographs 
showing the President wearing Nike sweatpants, with the Nike 
name and logo prominently featured. Nike has advised the 
Photo Office over the telephone that they will use the 
photographs only in their in-house magazine, not in any 
advertising or promotional copy. In light of deadline 
pressures a prompt reply would be appreciated by Nike. 

I recommend denying the request for the photographs. The 
President's use of brand-name athletic wear clearly 
identifiable as such constitutes an implicit endorsement, 
and we should not circulate photographs conveying such an 
endorsement unless it is unavoidable. I have no reason to 
doubt Nike's representation that they will only use the 
photographs in their in-house publication, but that hardly 
obviates the problem. Even such in-house use will give 
added publicity to the President's implicit endorsement, and 
there is no way to prevent Nike's hundreds of franchisees 
across the country from clipping out the item and pasting it 
in their store windows. 

I have prepared a memorandum for your signature to Carol 
Greenawalt, advising her to decline the Nike request. All 
contact with Nike has been through telephone conversations 
between Greenawalt and Nike officials. 

Attachment 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 20, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR CAROL GREENAWALT 
PHOTO OFFICE 

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

SUBJECT: Nike Photo Request 

You have. referred to this office a request you received from 
Nike for photographs showing the President exercising in 
Nike athletic wear. Nike officials have assured you that 
the photographs would not be used in advertising or 
promotional copy, but only in Nike's in-house publication. 

We must aavise you to decline to provide such photographs to 
Nike for the stated purpose. As you are aware, the White 
House adheres strictly to a policy of not permitting use of 
the President's name, likeness, or photograph in any manner 

. that suggests or could be construed as an endorsement by the 
President of a commercial product or enterprise. While we 
have no reason to doubt the good faith of the Nike 
officials, circulation of the photographs in question, even 
in an in-house publication, would convey just such an 
impression. In addition, there is no way for Nike or anyone 
else to police the use of the photographs by others once 
they are circulated. 

Thank you for raising this matter with us. 

FFF:JGR:aea. 12/20/83 
cc: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron 



THE WHITE HOl)SE 

WASH I NG TON 

December 20, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR CAROL GREENAWALT 
PHOTO OFFICE 

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

SUBJECT: Nike Photo Request 

You have referred to this office a request you received from 
Nike for photographs showing the President exercising in 
Nike athletic wear. Nike officials have assured you that 
the photographs would not be used in advertising or 
promotional copy, but only in Nike's in-house publication. 

We must aovise you to decline to provide such photographs to 
Nike for the stated purpose. As you are aware, the White 
House adheres strictly to a policy of not permitting use of 
the President's name, likeness, or photograph in any manner 
that suggests or could be construed as an endorsement by the 
President of a commercial product or enterprise. While we 
have no reason to doubt the good faith of the Nike 
officials, circulation of the photographs in question, even 
in an in-house publication, would convey just such an 
impression. In addition, there is no way for Nike or anyone 
else to police the use of the photographs by others once 
they are circulated. 

Thank you for raising this matter with us. 

FFF:JGR:aea 12/20/83 
cc: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 15 

Mr. Roberts: 

These are the two pictures tha~ have been approved 
by Mark Weinberg in the press office for in-house 
publication only. We routinely release White House 
photographs for in-house publication. 

We have contacted the Nike people and since we 
are unable to make their deadline today, they have 
asked for the prints for the next issue. They are 
sending a copy of the publication for your review. 

If you have any other questions, please call me 
at 6709. 

Thank you, 

Carol Greenawalt 
Photo Editor 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 6, 1984 

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

JOHN G. ROBERT~ 

Photo Request 

Jennifer S. Lyle, Director of Publicity for Columbia Artists 
Management, Inc., has written the Photo Office requesting 
photographs of the November 19, 1982 visit of the Spanish 
Riding School of Vienna to the White House. You may recall 
that during that visit horses from the famous school 
performed on the South Lawn. Amadeus, the stallion donated 
by the school to the President and the United States, also 
performed. Lyle notes that the photographs may be used in 
promotions for the school's upcoming American tour, and in 
the souvenir book to be sold on the tour. 

Lyle's contemplated use of the requested photographs clearly 
contravenes our policy of not approving any use of a 
photograph of the President or the White House in a manner 
that suggests or could be construed as endorsement of a 
commercial product or enterprise. I have drafted a letter 
for your signature advising Lyle of our policy. 

Attachment 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 6, 1984 

MEMORANDUM FOR CAROL GREENAWALT 
PHOTO EDITOR 
WHITE HOUSE PHOTO OFFICE 

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

SUBJECT: Photo Request 

Attached for your information is a copy of my reply to 
Jennifer s. Lyle, who wrote the Photo Office requesting 
White House photographs for use in promotional activities 
for the Spanish Riding School of Vienna. Thank you for 
raising this matter with us. 

Attachment 

FFF:JGR:aea 3/6/84 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 6, 1984 

MEMORANDUM FOR CAROL GREENAWALT 
PHOTO EDITOR 
WHITE HOUSE PHOTO OFFICE 

FROM: FRED F. FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

SUBJECT: Photo Request 

Attached for your information is a copy of my reply to 
Jennifer S. Lyle, who wrote the Photo Office requesting 
White House photographs for use in promotional activities 
for the Spanish Riding School of Vienna. Thank you for 
raising this matter with us. 

Attachment 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 6, 1984 

Dear Ms. Lyle: 

This is written in response to your letter of February 27 to 
Diane Powers of the White House Photo Office. In that 
letter you requested White House photographs of the visit of 
the Spanish Riding School of Vienna to the White House on 
November 19, 1982. You indicated that the photographs might 
be used as promotion for the Riding School's upcoming tour, 
and that they would be considered for inclusion in the 
souvenir book to be sold on the tour. 

I must advise you that we cannot approve any use of a 
photograph of the President or the White House in a manner 
that suggests or could be construed as White House endorse­
ment of a commercial product or enterprise. In this case, 
we could not approve use of the White House photographs to 
promote th~ appearances of the Riding School, either as a 
separate promotion or as part of the souvenir book. I hope 
you will appreciate the reasons for this policy, and under­
stand that our adherence to it in this instance is in no 
sense an adverse reflection on the Riding School. 

Ms. Jennifer s. Lyle 
Director of Publicity 
Columbia Artists Management Inc. 
165 West 57th Street 
New York, NY 10019 

FFF:JGR;aea 3/6/84 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 6, 1984 

Dear Ms. Lyle: 

This is written in response to your letter of February 27 to 
Diane Powers of the White House Photo Office. In that 
letter you requested White House photographs of the visit of 
the Spanish Riding School of Vienna to the White House on 
November 19, 1982. You indicated that the photographs might 
be used as promotion for the Riding School's upcoming tour, 
and that they would be considered for inclusion in the 
souvenir book to be sold on the tour. 

I must advise you that we cannot approve any use of a 
photograph of the President or the White House in a manner 
that suggests or could be construed as White House endorse­
ment of a commercial product or enterprise. In this case, 
we could not approve use of the White House photographs to 
promote the appearances of the Riding School, either as a 
separate promotion or as part of the souvenir book. I hope 
you will appreciate the reasons for this policy, and under­
stand that our adherence to it in this instance is in no 
sense an adverse reflection on the Riding School. 

Ms. Jennifer s. Lyle 
Director of Publicity 
Columbia Artists Management Inc. 
165 West 57th Street 
New York, NY 10019 

FFF:JGR;aea 3/6/84 

Sincerely, 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 

bee: FFFielding/JGRoberts/Subj/Chron 



To: 
From: 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 2, 1984 

John Roberts 
Carol Greenawalt C& 
Photo Editor 

After reading this letter a couple of times, it seems 
to me that the use of our photos here is grossly 
commercial. Could I have your official opinion on 
this matter? 

Thank you 



Colum_bia Artists 
Ma1'1.a.genJ.en.t Inc. 

Ms. Diane P~rs 
"White House Photo Office 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 
Washington, OC 20500 

Dear Diane: 

February 27, 1984 

Thank you for your assistance on the telephone earlier tcx:lay. 
I am interested in obtaining as many photos as possible f ran 
the visit of the SPA'NISH RIDING SCHOOL OF VIENNA to the White 
House, which included the presentation of one stallion to 
President Reagan on Noveml:er 19, 1982. Both color and black & 
white are of use to us. 

These photographs may be used as pranotion for the Riding School's 
forthcoming appearances in Chicago, IDs Angeles, San Francisco and 
St. I.ouis (1984}. They will also be considered for inclusion in 
the souvenir l::xJok to be sold on this tour. 

The souvenir l::xJok is being planned now and will be put together 
early this spring. 

I realize your office has many deadlines to meet and appreciate whatever 
attention you can give this in the near future. Please let me know 
if there are any problems. I will call you in a few weeks to check 
on the progress. 

Again, thanks for all your help. 

~ CAMI Building • 165 West 57th Street. New York, N.Y. 10019 • 2121397-6900. Cable: COLCONCERT 
~ Tele:n: Numbers: (WU) 12-7202 • {WUI) 66236 • (RCA) 237772 + (RCA) 220331 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 28, 1984 

MEMORANDUM FOR CAROL GREENAWALT 
PHOTO EDITOR 
WHITE HOUSE PHOTO OFFICE 

FROM: JOHN G. ROBERT£)?~ 
ASSOCIATE COUNS~LVT() THE PRESIDENT 

SUBJECT: Photo Request 

You have asked for our views on a request by Stephen Bates 
of the John F. Kennedy Institute of Politics for a 
photograph of the President. Mr. Bates intends to use the 
photograph, along with photographs o~ several previous 
Presidents, on the cover of a book on political advertising. 

As you know, we adhere to a policy of not approving any use 
of a photograph of the President in a manner that suggests 
or could be construed as endorsement of a commercial product 
or enterprise. That danger, however, is not presented by 
Mr. Bates's contemplated use of the photograph, along with 
photographs of several former Presidents, on the cover of a 
book on political advertising. Accordingly, we have no 
objection to your complying with his request. 

Thank you for raising this matter with us. 
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